Town of Haw River

Business Meeting

Monday, December 4, 2006
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Business Meeting on Monday, December 4, 2006 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Jeff Fogleman and Steve Mullis
AGENDA SESSION
Public Hearings
Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meetings’ Minutes – October 30, 2006 and November
6, 2006.  Councilmember Mullis made a motion to approve the minutes.  Passed 

unanimously.
New Business

Change Meeting Dates for Holidays Dec 25 and Jan 1 – The Council decided to change the date of the meetings because of the holidays and hold both meetings on January 2, 2007.  Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to change the meetings to January 2, 2007.  Passed unanimously.
Set Public Hearing for Fire Prevention Code Amendment – Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to set the hearing for January 2, 2007.  Passed unanimously.
Set Public Hearing for Illicit Discharge Ordinance – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to set the hearing for January 2, 2007.  Passed unanimously.
Annual Certification of Firemen – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to approve the certification.  Passed unanimously.
Resolution for Suntrust Bank – New Signatures – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to accept the resolution.  Passed unanimously.
Resolution for 1st National Bank & Trust – New Signatures – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to accept the resolution.  Passed unanimously.

Appoint Delegate for TAC – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to appoint Mayor Pro-Tem Mullis to the TAC.  Passed unanimously.  Mr. Mullis announced that the next meeting would be February 20 at 5:30 if anyone wanted to go with him.
Appoint New Councilmember for Vacant Seat – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to table the item until January 2, 2007.  Passed unanimously.
Set Public Hearing for CBDG Grant – Michael Walser spoke with the Council about applying for a grant for the neighborhood around the proposed river park.  It would involve $850,000 for water/sewer/street/drainage improvement and to help repair the homes in the area.  It also will include $150,000 for recreational purposes.  He explained that there would have to be at least a 7% match and the more the better.  Mayor Boggs said we have some Powell Bill money that could be used to help with the streets.  Bryan Hagood of the Alamance County Recreation Department said the County is also going to apply for a $75,000 State Trails Grant for the park and if it is approved it can also be used as part of the match.  Mr. Walser said if the Town is interested they will need to hold two public hearing before February 1, 2007.  Councilmember Mullis made a motion to set the hearing for January 2, 2007.  Passed unanimously.

Open Forum 

No comments.
Announcements
Councilmember Mullis said that he was encouraged that six people had signed up and shown interest in the vacant council seat.  He said he hope there will be as much interest when the next election come around.
Mayor Boggs announced that Santa would be coming around on the fire truck Saturday.

There being no further business, Councilmember Mullis made a motion to adjourn at 7:29 p.m.  Passed unanimously.

____________________________         ________________________________

Mayor                                                       Town Clerk

